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Dear Friends,
I hope you all had a great Easter break and that you were able to celebrate with those near and dear to your heart.
Family
Since Christmas we have all really settled into Ipswich, the area is very pleasant and scenic with Felixstowe only 15minutes drive away. Laura and I have started to develop the habit of going there for evening walks and, very occasionally, buy a bag of chips together to reconnect after a long week.


We’ve also started walking to a really nice food hall with Sandy, our golden retriever, nestled just below the Orwell bridge. We buy a coffee each and a scotch egg for Sandy and just gaze out onto the river. The last time we went it rained and we were able to sit under the canopy and lose ourselves in the white noise of the rain bouncing off the material roof.
Sam, Becky, and Lauren are all busy with school and university most of the time and all 3 of them are beginning to make new friends in their relevant places of life and study.
I think all 3 of them are eager for the summer break, especially Becky; whose doing her GCSE’s.
The key word for us as a family, I think, is quality time. Quite often we can be with each other, but our minds are elsewhere. I’m particularly bad at being present when busyness starts to take over.
Laura has always been good at being present and she is also good at making sure I am too, I’m so thankful for that; otherwise, I’d miss so much of life.
Laura has started to work full time now which is good for her, and she is also doing more support work rather than care work which she loves.
Her care work clients have been ringing the main office to ask if they can change some of their service plans so that she can carry on working with them, which is a great compliment to Laura and the way she works – Unfortunately, that’s not always possible.
All in all, things are feeling harmonious in the home.
Ministry
Sprites Primary School
There’s been some interesting developments since Christmas with regards to the groups we run.
First of all, I got the exciting news that Sprites Primary Academy school really wanted to partner with me; they liked the fact that I could offer time with them to develop pastoral relationships with the students 1) to help them in classes to support their learning 2) to help them emotionally and 3) to help year 6 students to transition to secondary school.
They were also really supportive when I shared my vision of creating a youth group outside of school hours and said that they would help me contact parents when I was ready to set this up. I came home from that meeting buzzing with excitement!
As part of this partnership, I was asked to be interviewed in an assembly and to share with them parts of my life under the theme of “a problem shared is a problem halved.”
I’ve had a wonderful response from some of the children coming to me during lunch time to share some of their home life experiences with me or to just ask me questions. One boy just started following me around and wanted to know where I was going all the time so he could come with me – I found out later that he has no friends in school. Another girl came over to me with tears beginning to swell in her eyes that her parents 


always argue and that it upsets her.
The needs in this area are many and varied but domestic abuse is one of the main things I’ve been asked to look out for by many in the community.
Drugs and knife crime amongst teenagers is also an issue.
My hope is that by supporting these children is that maybe we can develop a space where they don’t need to involve themselves in this kind of lifestyle.
At the moment, I am waiting to hear back from a church to see if I can hire their hall to run a Friday evening youth group for year 6, 7 and 8’s (age 10 – 12) If this is a goer, I will then seek to recruit volunteers to come and help run this – I would appreciate your prayers for this please.
Kintsugi Café
The second development that has happened is that the youth worker I was working with has now stepped back from youth work as he is preparing to move into a curacy post, he has also had a new baby, a little girl – very happy for Andy and his wife Liz.
Unfortunately, because of the time of day that this afterschool club met and the nature of the building, it’s size, shape we needed 2 other volunteers to keep it safe.
Normally, we would have been able to meet but we grew very rapidly from 20 young people to 36 young people which is great, but we didn’t have the volunteers to cope with that growth unless Andy stayed – so selfish of him! Joking of cause.
So, we had to think of a way of keeping this budding community alive.
This will happen in 2 ways:
1. As you may remember, I also have a partnership with the local 6th form college, Suffolk One, where I run a lunch club for the students there. Most of the Kintsugi Café young people will be attending this college in September which means that this lunch club will become a holding place for this community to maintain relationships with the Centre of Mission.
2. We ran an explore group called “Beats” which has now come to an end, and so we began to explore with this group what church might look like for them. But because of the change with Kintsugi Café we decided to ask the young people what beats and Kintsugi café would look like if we merged them both without compromising what each group offered – A Community of welcome, fun and activity on the one hand and faith, fun and church community on the other.
The young people of Beats had lots of ideas about setting up café style discipleship zones and games with an extra focused part at the end which could be attended by choice to build relationship with God.
I suggested that 20minutes at the end would be dedicated to discipleship and the young people objected to this and said they would like this part to be longer between 30minutes to an hour. I was stunned by their response!
So, this coming Sunday we are going to explore this mixed session with the Beats group and slowly introduce more young people to it as we build up a volunteer staff team.


As the youth group with Sprites grows and the Beats sessions progress, my hope is that they will eventually converge, and become a shared expression of a faith community.
The gathering: The Big Weekend
During the Easter holidays we had the opportunity to take a number of young people to a Christian youth event which is held at Sizewell Hall over the weekend. This is a wonderful place right next to the beach full of fun, laughter, and faith.
We took 17 non-churched young people to this, and they really had lots of fun and lots of faith conversations. One young person began to open up about never knowing who his dad was because he walked out when he found out his mum was pregnant. The impact that had on his life, not knowing who his dad is and wondering if he would end up like his dad in the future haunted him. It was a real privilege to sit with him during this time.
Many of our young people have little or no relationship with their dad’s and are also very bitter about dads in general. Hearing some of the attitudes towards them and the hate in their voice really does make me sad. I found myself apologising to them on behalf of the men out there that don’t know how to express parental warmth and reliability – They appreciated this and thanked me, it felt like we bonded a bit more because of this heart felt discussion.
The young people we are working with in Ipswich come from broken homes, poverty and deep-seated bitterness and the need to fend for themselves.
My hope is that with Christ’s love and healing; over time, this small but humble community will transform their lives and radically alter the way they choose to live and treat others in the future.
Thank you for taking the time to read, pray and financially support the work of Church Army. I feel so blessed to know you are all behind me.
God Bless you all.












Prayers
Please pray for… 
1. Laura, Sam, Becky and I as a family, that we will live out our faith with passion and enthusiasm. For wisdom to make the right choices for our personal life as well as for our ministry. 

2. Beats That both will grow numerically and reach more young people with the love of Christ and that it will grow more deeply in love with Jesus.

3. Volunteers That we would find passionate people to help us develop this new budding community into the future.

4. Chantry Academy That the doors will open to me so that I can begin to build relationships of trust with the young people and staff there.

5. Suffolk One That the lunch club will grow and develop towards exploring faith, with the new Beats community.

6. Training & Support That the Suffolk Centre of Mission would become a supportive place of encouragement, friendship and challenge. Equipping pioneers across the diocese.

7. Samuel & Becky That they will continue to thrive in school and University – Socially and academically.

8. Lauren That she will thrive in life and learn to live life to all its fullness.

As I read this list, I can see that some of these prayers are really beginning to be answered! Thank you for your faithfulness to prayer for us all.

Financial Support

Thank you
Thank you, for the support you give to us through prayer, financial giving and your wisdom when I feel the need to bounce thoughts and ideas around. God Bless you.

If you would like to financially support the work I am involved in please complete and return the form below or visit churcharmy.org/donate

Or if you prefer, you can set up a Standing Order directly using the details below:

Acc. 80255491 Sort Code. 20-49-81 Reference No. 1194 / 2005JHA Please use this reference number so that your contribution is directed to the Suffolk Centre of Mission

We don’t take your support for granted, so thank you so much for standing with us. I want to pray for you so please let ME know how I can, by emailing james.hawksworth@churcharmy.org 

Thank you!

James, Laura & Family


I WOULD LIKE TO SUPPORT JAMES HAWKSWORTH
EVANGELIST, CHURCH ARMY

Please return to Church Army, Wilson Carlile Centre, 50 Cavendish Street, Sheffield, S3 7RZ

Type of donation: One-off* / Regular* (please send me a direct debit)
*delete as appropriate

Amount of donation: £__________      Payment method: Cheque* / Debit card*

Card Number: __ __ __ __   __ __ __ __   __ __ __ __   __ __ __ __ 

Valid from: __ __ /__ __     Expires end __ __ / __ __

Signature_____________________________________ Date_________________ 

Gift Aid Declaration: Boost my donation by claiming Gift Aid
Boost your donation by 25p of Gift Aid for every £1 you donate
Gift Aid is reclaimed by the charity from the tax you pay for the current tax year. 
[image: Gift_Aid_100mm_black]Your address is needed to identify you as a current taxpayer.

In order to Gift Aid your donation you must tick the box below:

I want to Gift Aid my donation of £_________ and any donations I make in the future or have made in the past 4 years to Church Army (please tick)

I am a UK taxpayer and understand that if I pay less Income Tax and/or Capital Gains Tax than the amount of Gift Aid claimed on all my donations in that tax year it is my responsibility to pay any difference.

Title:______ Forename:_________________ Surname:_____________________________

Address:__________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________Postcode:____________________

Please contact me to let me know how I can do more to hear about and support Church Army’s work. (please tick)

Tel:____________________________Email:____________________________________ 

Using your personal information – Data Protection
Church Army is committed to processing the personal data you provide us with in a fair, lawful and transparent manner. We will only use your data for the purposes you have provided it for and in line with the consents you have given. We will not share your data with any third parties, except for those acting as our agents. Further details in relation to the data we hold, how that data will be processed and your rights in relation to that data are set out in our privacy notices and our data protection policy which can be found at www.churcharmy.org/dataprotection 
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Patron

HM The Queen

President

The Rt Revd & Rt Hon

Lord Williams of Oystermouth
Chief Executive

Ven Dr Peter Rouch

Registered charity in England & Wales 226226, Scotland SC040457 and ROI 20152604.
A company limited by guarantee, registered in England No: 37169:
Registered office Wilson Carlile Centre, 50 Cavendish Street, Sheffield S3 7RZ.

Registered with LWemea
Company Branch registered in the Republic of Ireland No. 909766: FUN DRA]S'NG iving
Registered office Church Army (Ireland), Recentre Community Church, REGULATOR Wagle
Employer

Sligo Centre of Mission, 3 Mail Coach Road, Sligo, F91 FK23.




